CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, MAY 10, 2004

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
McKinley Williams (Chair), Jim Taylor, Saul Jones, Darlene Poe, Frank Hernandez, Loan Nguyen, Randy Watkins, Lynda Lawrence, Paul Lee, Carlos Murillo

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, Eun Chul Yoon

I.  Bicycle Lockers Placement

Jim Taylor reported that he has called Leah at Transpac twice to inform her that we need the hardware for the lockers and we need the lockers moved.  After the last meeting, Jim, Paul Lee, and Chul Yoon decided the lockers located at the amphitheater should be moved to the back area of the amphitheater, near the stairs leading to the H-Building.  This might be a problem when the new building is built because that area will be open for handicapped access.  It was felt it would be better to find a permanent location for the lockers now so they won’t have to be moved again when the remodeling starts.

The other two lockers are near the B-Building facing Campus Drive.  Those lockers already have graffiti on them.  The suggestion was made to place the lockers between the library parking lot and the quad.  Another suggestion was made to place a locker near the gym area.  

Plan of Action

Jim, Paul, and Chul will find a permanent location for the bicycle lockers now located at the amphitheater and report back at the next meeting.

II.  Scantron Machine Report

Randy Watkins reported on this item.  Carol Brown uses the Scantron at her desk for faculty evaluations and it is used a lot.  Randy said you can no longer get maintenance on the two older machines located in H-42 and AA-142.  Carlos Murillo said his division could take the Scantron machine in LA-27 and the division would pay the maintenance costs.  If the machine is moved out of LA-27, the faculty who use it should be notified.    

Plan of Action

Lynda Lawrence will speak with the division deans to determine where the three remaining Scantron machines should be located.  McKinley Williams thought one should be located in the CRC.

III.  Other

A.  PAESMEM Conference
Carlos Murillo thanked everyone for their support during the National PAESMEM Conference.  There was a lot of very positive feedback and the attendees were very impressed with Contra Costa College.  The food was excellent.

This was CCC’s first national conference and there will be another one on campus in June.  Priscilla Leadon and Tom Murphy are working very hard on the High Performance Computing national conference that will begin June 7.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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